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KINGSBORQUGH

* DREAMS BEGIN HERE

OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT FOR FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION

June 3, 2019

Ms. Marjorie Landa

Deputy Comptroller for Audit

Office of New York City Comptroller Scott M. Stringer
1 Centre Street, 11 floor (North)

New York, NY 10007
Dear Ms, Landa;

Please accept this memo as a formal response for the audit findings of the audit of the controls
over the Student Activity fees of Kingshorough Community College {Audit Number MG19-
075AL).

Management Response: We agree with the audit findings and recommendations as set forth
regarding the needs to ensure that bidding or price research are being conducted for catering
services, During Fiscal Year 19, the Procurement Department (Purchasing) has required the
clubs and organizations of the Kingshorough Community College Association {Association] to
submit at least three (3) quotes to document their price research for external catering services
of 51,000 or more for the large scale events, Pursuant to the Fiscal Handbook, the Association is
required to follow CUNY purchasing regulations, which reguire multiple oral or written quotes or
documented pricing research for purchases valued at less than 520,000; single and sole source
purchasing is olso acceptable when justified. Going forward, the Association will continue the
Fiscal Year 19 practice of obtaining at least three documented quotes for external catering
services of 51,000. For external catering services under 51,000, the Association will either
obtain quotes or conduct pricing research. The Association will use o single source procurement
for purchases of internal catering, i.e., from the on-campus food service provider, with pricing
(the vendor has special pricing for student clubs and organizations), administrative conveniernce,
and service efficiency as justifications.
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We agree with the audit finding and recommendations as they relate to odequately maintaining
supporting documentation for the purchase and distribution of the gift cards used for student
owards. Our current procedure includes receiving signed prize receipt forms from the recipients
to ensure that such gift cards were purchosed and distributed as intended. The prize receipt
forms are attached to the voucher that includes the receipt of purchase. To ensure that all gift
cards are properly and accurately accounted for, effective immediately, all new purchases of gift
cards will continue to be authorized by the Director of Student Life, and the Office of Student Life
will now be responsible for reconciling cards that were purchused and distributed to the prize

. receipt forms. Office of Student Life must submit the signed gift card reconciliation to the
Association’s Controllers Office. in addition, all undistributed gift cards will be maintained and
safeguarded by the Office of Student Life.

Sincerely,
h

Eduardo Rios
Vice President of Finance and Administration

cc: Claudia Schrader, President, Kingsborough Community College, CUNY
Gordon Taylor, Director, Internal Audit and Management Services, CUNY
Catherine Rodriguez, Assistant Director, Internal Audit and Management Services, CUNY

Kim Sanchez, Related Entities Controller





